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21st May 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Broughton Hall Catholic High School continues to follow Government guidance and direction in managing 
the current Covid 19 situation. In line with the Government's action plan, school is reviewing it's provision 
from 15th June at the earliest, for Years 10 and 12 and will notify parents of the plans of these year groups 
when they are finalised. Until then, school remains closed for all pupils.  
 
Please see the attached letter from the Director of Children's Services for Liverpool, Steve Reddy, which 
outlines the Liverpool position in more detail. 
 
The Government has asked schools to provide provision for a very limited number of pupils, including 
children of key workers who cannot be cared for safely at home.  Children of key workers should only come 
to school if there is no other safe alternative and they cannot be cared for safely at home.  It is not 
compulsory for children of key workers to attend school during the period of closure.  
 
Please do not send your daughter to school if you are not a key worker as we are following Government 
guidelines and we would contact you to collect your daughter if they do not fall into this category. 
 
If you are classed as a key worker, have no other means of childcare and wish to take up a school place 
from 1st June onwards, 9.30am-2.30pm, please complete a registration form which can be accessed via 
this link http://www.broughtonhall.com/keyworker and is also available on our website.  
 
In order that we can plan ahead and ensure we have the required staff and resources in place, please 
complete this form no later than 12.00 noon on Monday 25th May.   Please note, in order to ensure the 
health and safety of all pupils and staff, we will only be able to allow pupils in school who we are expecting, 
i.e. those whose key worker parents have completed the registration form.  
 
We will continue to provide work for our pupils using online platforms. Pupils have received guidance from 
their teachers and guidance has also been included on our website.  
 
This is a worrying time for us all and we must follow the appropriate guidance and advice and work together 
to minimise the impact of Coronavirus. We will keep you informed using our website and via email if 
possible.   
 
I hope your families stay safe and well. Be assured, you remain in my thoughts and prayers and we are 
here for you if you need to make contact. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
S Clarke 
 
Ms S Clarke 
Head Teacher 
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